
HGS REPORT  

25th February 17 

Over the last 12 months, I've attended the NEC meetings, also helped Ian minute the 

meetings if he was unable to attend the meeting.  I shall be stepping down as HGS for various 

reasons but would like to restand as NEC Administrator again as I found I'm able to deal with 

this type of work better than being HGS.   

Whilst being HGS, I do feel a bit guilty as I've had to ask Ian to type the minutes for the 

NAGM for this year, although he very kindly accepted I do think this is part of the HGS 

position, that is why if Ian gets elected he will make a brilliant HGS. 

I believe it is worth coming to these NEC Meetings, a in order to understand what goes on 

and b.  If you think the Federation needs changing then you too can suggest your ideas. 

 

Also would like to add that unfortunately I’ve been very disappointed with the Areas for not 

submitting their reports on time, although if you did send it to my Yahoo Email, then I 

apologise but I did actually request that it was resent to another email address due to 

problems I’ve been having with that Account.  Unfortunately nobody did not send their 

reports except for ASEA who sent their on 16th February 17.  Apologies for sounding so 

negative but if you are asked to send your motions or reports by a certain date, then you 

expected to do so by then and not 1 week before the NAGM.  This causes a lot of difficulty 

with typing the Agenda and also sending the Reports out to everybody. 

 

Anyway now I got my whining over and done with, I would like to wish the next contender 

all the best whoever he or she may be and hope they enjoy being an HGS as much I have over 

the last 2 years. 

 

Many thanks 

 

Joanie – former HGS.  

  


